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KEY TENETS  

OF THE SCHOOL 
 

Dear Parents, 

  In this issue, I would like to pay tribute to a group of dedicated and enthusiastic 

parents who have been working tirelessly behind the scenes, assisting in school programmes such 

as class mobility walks, water play sessions and manning the Toy Library. This group of parents 

came together tƻ ŦƻǊƳ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŀƳŜŘ άtŀǊŜƴǘǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴέΦ ¢ƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ 

functions of this committee are to: 

i) strengthen collaboration between CPAS and parents; 

ii) create platforms to increase parent-child bonding; 

iii) provide support to parents with similar needs and  

iv) create platforms for parents to network. 

 The Parents Connection comprises of a group of parents from both School and EIPIC and 

monthly meetings are conducted under the guidance of representatives from the 3 Programmes 

(Adult Services, School and EIPIC). Discussions during these meetings focused on creating 

platforms for parents from the 3 Programmes to interact and bond.  

 In the first Family Bonding Day organised by the Parents Connection on 22 October 2016, 

as many as 300 clients and their family members attended. Encouraged by the successful first 

ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘΣ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƎƻƻŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ CŀƳƛƭȅ .ƻƴŘƛƴƎ 5ŀȅ ŎǳƳ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 

Day celebrations took shape on 6 May 2017. After the families registered and were given a goody 

bag, their children were whisked off to participate in another actiǾƛǘȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƳŀŘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 

Day cards to show their appreciation to their mothers. While the children were engaged in the 

craft activity, parents and family members were ushered into the School Hall to play relay games. 

Families who were unacquainted to one another before the game, came together as a team and 

had fun racing against families from other teams.  

 The most poignant moment of the whole day must have been when, immediately after 

the fun-filled games, the children entered the Hall one by one witƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƻƴƎ ά¸ƻǳ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ƳŜ ǳǇέ 

ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ άǊŜǳƴƛǘŜŘέ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘŜŀǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƘŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ 

the children presented their hand-made cards and a rose to their mothers. It was a touching 

moment for many! 

 After that, everyone was treated to a sumptuous afternoon tea and family photography 

session. Every family had their photographs professionally taken by a non-profit organisation 

ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άtƻǊǘǊŀƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ IŜŀǊǘέΣ ŀƴŘ /t!{ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 

the day, all families returned home armed with gifts and fond memories.  

 As the Parents Connection venture forward, we look forward to more exciting family 

bonding events, and we encourage everyone to look out for these events, one already planned 

for in October 2017 and we hope that more families will join us. We also encourage everyone to 

seize the opportunity to bring your family out for an enjoyable time for family bonding as well as 

to get to know more families from CPAS.  

 Thank you for your partnership! 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Koh-Lim Ai Lay 

School Principal 

 

School Vision 
 

A Community of  

Happy Learners  

in Living, Learning, 

Working 

 

School Mission 

 

To equip our students with  

a holistic education to  

Live Meaningfully  

Learn Continuously  

Work Productively 

 

School Values 
 

Ā Confidence 

Ā Integrity 

Ā Respect 

Ā Resilience 

 

School Beliefs 
 

Ā Everyone is Special 

Ā Everyone can Learn 

Ā Everyone can Serve 

 

School Thrusts 
 

Ā Quality Learning 

Experiences to 

Nurture the Whole 

Child 

Ā Competent and 

Committed Staff 

Ā Effective 

Partnerships 

Ā Administrative and 

Operational 

Excellence 
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ST 1: QUALITY LEARNING EXPERIENCES TO NURTURE THE WHOLE CHILD 
 

Haw Par National Youth Para Swimming Championships 2017 
Written by Teacher, Mr Ong Kim Beng  

 

On 13 April, Thomas Ng and Samuel Sng from (Eagle 8B) represented our school in Haw Par National Youth Para 
Swimming Championships 2017 which was organized by Singapore Disability Sports Council (SDSC). 
 
The competition was held in the Singapore Sports School. Both Thomas and Samuel competed in the 50m freestyle 
event. They were awarded Gold and Bronze medals respectively. 

 
I would like to compliment Thomas and Samuel for 
demonstrating excellent sportsmanship. They 
demonstrated confidence and resilience during the 
competition. Overall, it was an enriching learning 
experience that challenged their courage and 
determination.  
 
Well done! Thomas and Samuel.   
 
 
 

National School Games Championships (Swimming) 
Written by Teacher, Ms Debbie Chan 

 

On 21 April (Friday), from 12pm ς 5pm, Siti Hawa (Eagle 7A), Thomas Ng and Samual Sng (Eagle 8B) from the CPAS 
Swimming team participated in the National School Games Championship. The competition was held at OCBC Aquatic 
Centre and was organized by MOE. All 3 students competed in the 50m Freestyle event with students from other 
SPED schools in the competition pool. All of them were awarded with a participation medal from the  
organizer. As the pool was 3m in depth,  
we were very proud of our students for  
showing their confidence and resilience  
in completing the race. Well done! 

 

 

 

òIt was an enriching experience for us to take part in the competition!ó 
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ST 1: QUALITY LEARNING EXPERIENCES TO NURTURE THE WHOLE CHILD  

 

The Clean & Green Week 2017 
Written by Vice-Principal, Mr Koh Teng Hock 

The Clean & Green Week is a recycling programme organized on an annual basis in the month of May. The main 
objective was to promote the knowledge on how reusing, reducing and recycling could save resources and reduce 
pollution. There were performances staged by the respective students from the Functional Programme on 8 May 
(Monday) and 11 May (Thursday). On 9 May (Tuesday), the students of Class Owl 1A & 1B did a presentation on the 
ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ άwŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎέΦ hƴ 12 May (Friday), there was an Art & Craft Exhibition showcased by the students of High 
Support Programme at the assembly area outside classroom 9 &10. It was a wonderful learning experience for the 
week.  

 

International Friendship Day 2017 
Written by Teacher, Ms Kelly Chew 

 

Prior to International Friendship Day this year, a group of teachers conducted an Elderly/Disability Simulation 
Programme for a group of students from Meridian Primary School. Students got to experience the effects of vision 
loss, hearing loss, loss of speech and loss of mobility. This programme allowed students to better understand some 
of the challenges faced by our students. 
 

On 7 April, the school celebrated International Friendship Day 
2017. On this very special day that celebrated the spirit of 
friendship and collaboration, students were given a talk on 
various costumes, greetings and food in different countries. The 
results of the International Friendship Day Photo-board Design 
Competition was also announced and the winning classes walked 
away with attractive prizes. Students also participated in a quiz 
on International Friendship Day.  

 
 
Our students enjoyed a wonderful violin performance by students 
from Meridian Primary School. They also had a chance to forge 
friendship through a hands-on interactive popiah-making session 
with friends from Meridian Primary School!  
 
After the event, students were given the opportunity to admire the 
photo boards done by each class and have their photographs taken 
with the photo boards while learning more about costumes from 
other countries! 
 
All in all, it was an enriching and fun filled day! 

Happy International Friendship Day!  

A great violin performance from the students 

of Meridian Primary School!  
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ST 1: QUALITY LEARNING EXPERIENCES TO NURTURE THE WHOLE CHILD  
 

55th CPAS Sports Day - ð@]jYėCifė8fYUagñ 
Written by Teacher, Ms Michelle Chin 

¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ррǘƘ /t!{ {ǇƻǊǘǎ 5ŀȅ ƛǎ Ψ[ƛǾŜ hǳǊ 5ǊŜŀƳǎΩΣ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
talents through sporting activities. We have students and clients from School, 
EIPIC, Adult Services and CPAS Connect (Alumni) to join us in the sporting 
events.  

This year, the Sports Day started out with student volunteers from Geylang 
aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ƴŀǎǎ ǿƻǊƪƻǳǘ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά{ƘŀƪŜ 
Lǘ hŦŦέΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜȄǳōŜǊŀƴǘ ǿƻǊƪƻǳǘ ǿŀǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ Ƙƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ 
encore! We also had ongoing CP football and table tennis sports clinics from 
CPAS Connect, an alumni initiative. 

Tele-ƳŀǘŎƘŜǎ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜŘ ƻŦ άIƛǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛƻƴǎέΣ άaǳǎƛŎŀƭ {ƘŀǇŜǎέΣ έCŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ aƻƴƪŜȅǎ ŀƴŘ ά!ƴƎǊȅ .ƛǊŘέ tƛƷŀǘŀ 
brought the spirit of competitiveness, cooperativeness and team-spirit within the event houses. Staff, volunteers 
and students made interesting props and cheers to bring the best out of the event houses. In the end, the winning 
house was the yellow house! 

The Sports Day would not be a success without the great help from 
the Singapore Civil Defence Force led by Captain Lau and the 
volunteers from Singapore Prison Service. Performances from 
Geylang Methodist Secondary School, Meridian Junior College and  
Metta STOMP Warriors brought high level of  
energy and cheers to our event. We would  
like to thank parents, the School  
Management Committee and the CPAS  
Board members for taking their time to 
join us this year. 

Haw Par National Youth Para Athletics Championships 
Written by Senior Teacher, Ms Noredah Sim  

Our students from CCA Track and Field made our school proud when they secured 11 medals during the recent Haw 
Par National Youth Para Athletics Championships held on the 31 March at the Hougang Stadium. The scorching sun 
did not dampen their determination to perform their best. The students also had to compete with strong athletes, 
some of whom represented mainstream schools. The eight students, who had won medals for track and shot put 
events were worthy winners. They had proven their ambition, dedication and perseverance in this competition. 

 

Our 3 houses ð Red, Blue, Yellow getting 

ready for the next game ð Musical shapes.  

Glorious moments for both our boys and girl in the track events!  

It was a great attempt for Idzni to do the 

Shot Put event!  
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ST 2: COMPETENT AND COMMITTED STAFF 
 

Workshop @SG Enable 
Written by Senior Teacher, Ms Tan Chor Hui 
68 staff comprising CPAS teachers, teacher-aides and Allied Health Professionals attended a workshop on Assistive 
Technology at SG Enabling Village on 29 May. The workshop was conducted by Ms Mariam and Ms Sarah Yong from 
the Society for the Physically Disabled (SPD).  

Assistive Technology consists of a broad range of devices and services that can be used to break or lower barriers to 
enhance the capabilities of individuals with disabilities. Assistive Technology aids students in maximizing their 
potential and independence. It also allows them to have similar experiences as a non-disabled person. 

Ms Mariam shared on the SETT Framework which is a guideline for gathering data in order to make effective assistive 
technology decisions. The SETT Framework considers first, the STUDENT, the ENVIRONMENT(S) and the TASKS 
required for active participation in the activities of the environment, and finally, the system of TOOLS needed for the 
student to address the tasks.  She also explained how the SETT Framework could be applied to the writing of IEPs. 
Providing the right tool such as Communication tools, Writing tools and Computer Access tools, will enable students 
with disabilities to achieve mastery of their IEP goals. 

Staff were introduced to Augmentative & Alternative Communication 
(AAC) by Ms Sarah. Low Technology Systems such as Picture Exchange 
Communication System, Communication Board & E-Trans Board and High 
Technology Systems such as Adaptive Switches, GoTalk & Proloquo were 
displayed. CPASS ex-student, Seng Koon demonstrated the use of 
Touchchat to communicate with the audience. 

Ms Mariam also touched on Literacy and the importance of children with 
complex physical and communication needs acquiring Functional Literacy 
so as to encourage independence and reading proficiency. Some useful 
iPads Apps were shared with the staff.  

Staff went on a guided tour of the facilities in the Enabling Village. It was 
an enriching and enlightening experience for all. Everybody has a better 
understanding of how Assistive Technology can benefit our clienteles.  

Attending such courses conducted in partnership by SPD and SG Enable helps teachers expand on core Assistive 
Technology knowledge that can be leveraged upon to maximize and expand student potential. Technology is a force 
multiplier that can be harnessed to enhance teaching and aid student development. Our teachers have benefitted 
greatly from such courses and hope to continue our beneficial partnership by SPD and SG Enable.  

 

 

Message devices such as BIGmacks & LITTLEmacks High & Low Technology Systems  


